December 9, 1939.

Forrest C. Allen, c/o K. U. Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear "Pfog":

I appreciated receiving your basketball schedule and I am distributing the extra schedules to some of the athletic-minded people in the State House.

I am not fully advised from the newspaper account in this morning's papers, just why you should not be permitted to participate in the Washburn College Tournament on the dates of December 28, 29 and 30. I trust the matter will be arranged so that you can participate in the tournament on those dates.

Cordially yours,